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Angola assumes the role of the monthly chairpersonship of the
African Union (AU) Peace and Security Council (PSC) for the
month of December. Prepared under the leadership of Angola’s
Permanent Representative to the AU, Ambassador Francisco José
Da Cruz, the provisional program of work includes some five
substantive sessions, including one country specific session
and a ministerial meeting.

The monthly PSC program of work starts with the ministerial
meeting that will be held from 4‐6 December in Luanda under
the  theme  ‘National  Reconciliation,  Restoration  of  Peace,
Security and Rebuilding of Cohesion in Africa’. The meeting is
expected  to  provide  a  platform  to  discuss  countries’
experience  in  national  reconciliation  and  in  building
inclusive and stable societies. Non‐PSC member states are also
expected to participate at the ministerial meeting.

On 10 December the PSC will consider the two reports that will
be  presented  to  the  Assembly  in  February  2020:  the  draft
Report on the Activities of the PSC and the State of Peace and
Security in Africa and the Draft Report on the Implementation
of the AU Master Roadmap on Silence the Guns in Africa by
2020. On the same day the PSC will consider and adopt the
Provisional Programme of Work of the PSC for January 2020.

On 12 December the PSC is expected to be briefed on elections
in Africa. Following that, the PSC will hold a session in
preparation to the High Level Seminar on Peace and Security in
Africa. The annual seminar, which is planned to take place in
Libreville  in  January  2020,  is  expected  to  look  at  the
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relationship between the PSC and the three African members in
the UNSC, the A3.

The PSC will be briefed on two agenda items on 13 December.
First, it will receive a briefing on the situation in Somalia
and African Union Mission to Somalia (AMISOM) activities. The
last time the PSC held a meeting on Somalia and AMISOM was on
7 August 2019. The session scheduled on 13 December will be
part of the quarterly reporting and review mandated by the
communiqué of 848th session of the PSC.

During the second session of the day, the Council is expected
to  be  briefed  on  Conflict  Prevention,  Early  Warning  and
Mediation in Africa. This presents an opportunity for the AU
Peace  and  Security  Department  to  present  to  the  PSC  its
horizon scanning briefing on changes to existing conflicts or
new emerging conflict situations.

From 16‐19 December, the Military Staff Committee of the PSC
will  attend  the  12th  Ordinary  Meeting  of  the  Specialized
Technical Committee on Defence, Safety and Security and the
15th Meeting of African Chiefs of Defence Staff and Heads of
Safety and Security, in Cairo. In addition to these agenda
items, the provisional program of the month also envisions in
footnotes  a  possible  briefing  on  the  situation  in  Sudan,
meetings  of  the  Committee  of  Experts  and  Military  Staff
Committee for which the dates are yet to be set.


